MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING OF THE

CLEVELAND PLANNING COMMISSION

Thursday March 17, 2022

Members present via Zoom: Edwin Montgomery, Mickey Thompson, Jordan Goins, John Cox, Brenett Haynes, John Aguzzi, Robert Heslep

Ex-officio members present: Billy Trotter, Katie Portner McClellan, Connie McClellan

Chair John Aguzzi called the meeting to order at 4:00 P.M.

Approval of previous meeting minutes

After a review of the minutes of the February Special Call meeting, Mickey Thompson made a motion to approve the minutes as presented. Brenett Haynes seconded the motion. The vote was "aye" with no opposition.

New Business

Katie McClellan gave the commission members an update on the variance request from David Robinson. The Planning Commission approved the request in the November 2021 meeting, and upheld that decision on appeal in the January 2022 meeting. The board of aldermen approved the recommendation sent to them by the Planning Commission. The plaintiffs have appealed that decision to circuit court.

Jordan Goins questioned whether the new restaurant at 122 North Street had been given the same orders as the previous business. Billy Trotter responded that the new business had been given the same orders, but Code Enforcement had not yet been back for the final inspection.

Planning Commission members briefly discussed the status of previously approved variance requests.

As there was no further business, Brenett Haynes made a motion to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Mickey Thompson, and all were in favor.

City of Cleveland Planning Commission

John Aguzzi, Chair